
Central Weber Sewer Improvement District

February 12, 2019

RE: Vacation of Easement in Farr West

Letter of Support

To Whom It May Concern,

At the request of Gardner Engineering Central Weber Sewer Improvement District is providing

this letter of support for the vacation of a public utility easement owned by Weber County.

The easement as describe by Gardner Engineering is 35 feet wide and begins at the Northwest

corner of parcel number 191380002 and extends south to the southwest corner of parcel

190590010 in Farr West, Utah. The purpose of the easement was for a water line that has since

then been abandoned, which indicates there is no longer a need for the easement.

The location of the easement is in Farr West, Utah in part of the northwest quarter of section

35, Township 7 north Range 2 west, Salt Lake base and meridian, U.S. survey. Beginning at the

northwest corner of Lot 22, Weber industrial park, Plat "A", said point being north 89''18'4S"

east (State Plane Bearing Basis} 2307.74 feet and south 4''04'41" east 33.06 feet more or less

form the northwest corner of said section 36, and running thence south 4°04'41" east 832.45

feet more or less to the southwest corner of lot 19 of the Industrial Park.

Central Weber Sewer Improvement District supports the plan to vacate the easement described

above so that the land may be used for future development and/or construction.

Sincerely,

CENTRAL WEBER SEWER IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT

Lance L Wood, P,E.

General Manager
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